
  

 

 
 

  

 

  

9th May  2023 

 Dear all  
 
Introduction of ANPR camera enforcement at Hollydale Primary School Street 
Closure 
 
We will be  implementing a school street closure on Hollydale Road in the vicinity of 
Hollydale Primary School, with ANPR (Automatic Number Plate Recognition) camera 
enforcement.  This means that any vehicle which does not have a school street access 
permit and enters the restricted section of Hollydale Road between between the south-
eastern kerb-line of Evelina Road and the north-western kerb-line of Gibbon Road 
between the hours of operation (Monday to Friday, 08:00 – 09:15 & 15:00 – 16:00 during 
term time) will be issued with a Penalty Charge Notice (PCN).  
 
 
Residents who live within the extents of the closure are able to apply for a School Streets 
access permit, free of charge, via the following link: 
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/parking/school-street-access-permit 
 
Tradespeople, visitors and deliveries will not be allowed to pass through during the hours 
of operation. Delivery drivers will be expected to park outside of the school street area 
and hand deliver to the property.  Large deliveries such as sofas and domestic 
appliances will also have to be delivered outside the school street hours.  
 
 There are some motorists who may not be aware of the notices informing them of the 
road closure.  The barriers will no longer be in place.  Please ensure that your children 
are kept safe and do not play/walk in the road unattended, to ensure that your children 
are safe at all times. 
 
If you require any further information please contact Highways@southwark.gov.uk 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Reema Reid 
Headteacher  
 
Purpose and background of the scheme 
 
The school street closure aims to reduce congestion and carbon emissions outside 
Hollydale Primary School during the morning and afternoon periods. Unfortunately, the 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/parking/school-street-access-permit
mailto:Highways@southwark.gov.uk


school do not have the resources to manually enforce this closure on a long term basis, 
hence the introduction of ANPR cameras and the necessity of the access permit. 
 
These restrictions were introduced as part of Traffic Management Order (TMO) 2022/087 
which was made on 21 April 2022. Statutory consultation was carried out for these with 
the notice of proposals being advertised in The London Gazette, Southwark News & the 
Council Website (Traffic Management Orders (TMO) - Southwark Council). 
 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/transport-and-roads/traffic-orders-licensing-strategies-and-regulation/traffic-management-orders

